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Goetheanum, Dornach, Switzerland, 14 October 2020

«Guided by the child‘s reality»
Leadership changes in the Goetheanum‘s Pedagogical Section

Changes to the Pedagogical Section‘s leadership will be gradually introduced during 2021/2022. With Philipp Reubke, the perspective of early childhood education will for the first time be directly represented, while Constanza Kaliks will bring in her experience from South America. The two present Section leaders will take on new tasks.

In appointing Philipp Reubke and Constanza Kaliks the Goetheanum Leadership is taking a significant step: with Philipp Reubke, the range of the section leadership is extended to include the Early Years. Philipp Reubke wants to contribute to “finding new forms for all professional groups within Waldorf Education so that teachers of all levels, from nurseries to kindergartens to schools will be able to share their perceptions and experiences.” He has worked as a kindergarten teacher in France for several decades. As a board member of the Fédération Pédagogie Steiner-Waldorf he also brings to the Section specific insights into the situation of Waldorf Education in France, and as the coordinator for the International Association for Steiner/Waldorf Early Childhood Education (IASWECE) he is aware of developments within the movement across the world. Philipp Reubke will join the Pedagogical Section from October 2020, initially on a part-time basis, and then, from 2021, as a full-time member of the Section‘s leadership team. 

Constanza Kaliks was active in Brazil for many years, both a school teacher and in teacher education and has, more recently, worked closely with adolescents and young adults as head of the Youth Section. Because “Rudolf Steiner‘s pedagogical impulse is guided by the reality of the child or young person, by their environment and time,” Constanza Kaliks finds it important ”that we are aware of and support the diversity of educational practice in different cultures.” Constanza Kaliks will hand over the Youth Section in 2022 in order to take on the leadership of the Pedagogical Section together with Philipp Reubke. She will continue to be a member of the Executive Council at the Goetheanum. 

In order to ensure a smooth transition, the present Section leaders Claus-Peter Röh and Florian Osswald will step down as heads of Section in mid-2021 and early 2022 respectively.
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